
 
 

 
   

      
  

 
    

      

     

   

 

     

     

 

             

         

            

       

         

 

 

            

       

          

 

 

     

 

  

   

 

  

 

 

 

Notice of Making 

THE FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
KILN LANE, HOPE 

(PROHIBITION OF DRIVING) (EXCEPT FOR ACCESS) 
ORDER 2023 

Notice is hereby given that on the 28th March 2023, Flintshire County Council made an 

Order, under Section 1, 2 and 3 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, and of all other 

enabling powers and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police in accordance with 

Part III of Schedule 9 to the Act, the effect of which is: 

1) To prohibit any vehicle, Except for Access and Cyclists, from entering Kiln Lane, 

Hope, from its junction with the A550 Hawarden Road, in an Easterly direction. 

A copy of the Order, which comes into force on the 20th April 2023, together with a plan 

showing the length of road to which the Order relates and a statement of the Council’s 

reasons for the making of the Order opening hours or they may be viewed on our website 

at www.Flintshire.gov.uk > Resident > Roads, Streets and Travel > Traffic Regulation Orders 

or you can request a copy of the documents by emailing Streetscene@flintshire.gov.uk or 

by calling 01352701234. 

If you wish to question the validity of the Order or any of its provisions on the grounds that 

any requirements of the Act or any instruments made under it has not been complied with, 

you may, within 6 weeks from the date on which the Order is made, apply for the purpose 

to the High Court. 

Dated this 31st day of March 2023 

Katie Wilby, 

Chief Officer (Streetscene & Transportation), 

County Hall, 

Mold, 

Flintshire. 
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